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Review 
W hat a busy month 

September is turning 

out to be. 

Our ‘Talents for a Tenner’ 

are really proving to be very 

popular (as well as being 

expensive!) and we look 

forward to the Harvest on 

29th September (p12/13). 

Harvest Weekend is going to 

be a bit different this year 

with the emphasis of 

reaching more and more 

people. Invite and bring your 

friends and neighbours.  

There’s also ‘Experience 

Reg Charity 

No: 1129657 

www.stgilesbramhope.org.uk 

Contents 

Prayer’ on the 14th ( p9) and 
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21st (p23) so there’s no 

excuse NOT to cross the 

threshold of your Parish 
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10 Commandments are the 
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Dear Friends 

I often think that we have two new years; one 

at the usual time and one in September when 

the summer is approaching its end, people are 

back from holidays and we pick up the threads 

of our lives again. 

To start this off, we are having a ‘prayer-a-

thon’ on 14 September. The church will be 

open from 10am to 10pm for prayer and 

reflection. It is an opportunity to pray for our 

world, our community, our church and yes, 

even ourselves. There will be displays to help 

you, candles to light and prayer cards to take 

away. 

We associate the autumn with harvest and this 

year our harvest is on 29th September at 

9.30am. It will be a time to  bring thankfulness 

to God for blessings received and the 

fruitfulness of this beautiful creation he has 

given us. 

In token of that thankfulness, bring goods for 

those who are in 

want. So please 

bring tinned 

foods, dried 

goods, rice, pasta, 

flour, tea, sugar, 

coffee.  All will 

be donated to St 

George’s Crypt 

for the homeless.  

Finally those of 

you who took up 

the summer challenge of your Talents for a 

Tenner! Please bring back the fruits of your 

talents and labour on this day. And don’t forget 

to Gift Aid! 

The week after sees the start of our annual 

Alpha course. It begins with a launch evening 

on the 3rd October at 7.30pm in the church 

hall. There will be an opportunity to hear 

about Alpha and what the course is about. You 

will be able to meet people who have done the 

course before you and can tell you about it 

from a participant’s point of view.  Alpha is 

your opportunity to hear about the Christian 

faith. Who is Jesus? What is 

the evidence? How can I be 

sure of my Faith. Eternal 

questions, awkward 

questions and telling 

questions - all types 

allowed.. And of course 

there will be drinks and 

canapés to ease the evening 

along!  

I always say about Alpha that I never know 

who is coming, or how many until the evening 

arrives. At that point we are all strangers and 

by the end of the course we are all friends. 

Come along on your own or with someone to 

support you or be that friend that loves 

someone enough to attend Alpha with them so 

they too can know the love of God.  

Our new year starts with prayer, please support 

our prayer day to bring all our concerns and 

yours to God the creator and inspiration of all 

our years. 

God Bless  

 

Janice 

From the Vicarage 
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Parish Registers 
Baptism 

28th July 

William Archie Robinson 

Elodie Francine Margaret & 

Xavier Christopher John 

Powell 

‘We welcome them’ 

Wedding 

31st July 

David Lowry  

and Ellen Smith 

 

10th August 

Benjamin Cooper  

and Sarah McMillan 
 

17th August 

Simon Fryer  

and Stephanie Atkinson 

‘Congratulations’ 

 

Baptism Anniversaries 

Megan Sarah Gibbin  

Charley Catchpole  

Imogen Harland  

‘Congratulations’ 

(including Parish Register) 

Diary for September 2013 

P lease ask your friends or relations to let us know if you wish for 

someone to pray with you and/or bring Holy Communion whilst you 

are ill or in hospital and unable to get to Sunday Worship. In the first in-

stance they should contact:  

the Vicar, Rev Janice Smith 203 7523 or Bryan Bundey 267 8534 

 

3    Tues     Circle Dancing 7.45 pm   

4 Wed    Toddler Praise 10.00 -11.00 am  

4    Wed    Mothers’ Union Tea Party 2.00 pm 

                  at Gill & Nick Pinches home 83 Leeds Road  

5    Thurs  The Word – Bible Study 7.30 pm  

                  Home Group Tel 2670311 for location 

10  Tues   Women’s Fellowship 8.00 pm  

                   Pat Osbourne “Lady Randolph Churchill”  

11  Wed    Toddler Group 9.15 am  

12   Thurs   Walking Talking Group 9.30 am 

12   Thurs  Men’s Supper Club 7.00 for 7.30 pm  

                   Ladies’ Evening Headingley Golf Club  

15  Sun      Fair Trade Stall 10.30 am  

15  Sun     Messy Church 2.00 - 4.00 pm  

16  Mon      PCC Meeting 7.30 pm  

17 Tues      Circle Dancing 7.45 pm      

18  Wed   Toddler Group  9.15   

18  Wed     Women’s Fellowship Fashion Show 7.00 pm  

                   in aid of Yorkshire Air Ambulance    

19  Thurs  The Word – Bible Study 7.30 pm  

                  Home Group Tel 2670311 for location    

22  Sun     Activities for under 7’s during 9.30 am service  

25  Wed    Toddler Group 9.15 am 

25  Wed    Children’s Society talk and tea 2.30 pm  

                  Anne Batchelor “My name is Frances “    

26  Thurs   Pub Walking Group 9.30 am 

28   Sat       Harvest - Open Church and afternoon tea  

29   Sun     Come to Harvest 9.30 am  

                   followed by activities and the BIG Harvest Lunch  
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Experience Prayer with MOBB 

give you 

inspiration 

and most of 

all give you stillness, and 

peace in a busy world.  

Set aside a time to join us on 

this day. We will be open 

from 10am to 10pm.  

You have nothing to 

lose…..and everything to 

gain. 

 

MOBB 

A  small group of our 

congregation are 

focusing on ‘Leading our 

church into growth’. We call 

ourselves the MOBB - 

Mission and Outreach to 

Bramhope and Beyond.  

So watch out for our 

initiatives. We are a group 

of mobsters that really want 

to  forward Jesus’ message. 

And a prayer to stay connected…... 

H eavenly Father, 

Forgive us that we are all so busy. There are so many demands; so many expectations. 

Emails and Facebook demand instant replies and, if we’re honest, they drain away our time as we 

try to keep in touch with everyone, whenever they contact us. We keep in touch with everyone who 

demands our attention, Lord, but often, in all the rush to communicate, we don’t keep in touch with 

you, the greatest communicator of all. You communicated all we need to know by sending Jesus. 

He is your love in person. He makes it possible for us to know you by trusting in him. Thank you 

for pressing the send button that gave Jesus to us. Thank you that you will never switch off or close 

down. Help us to spend our precious time wisely and to stay connected to you. 

In Jesus’ name, Amen. 

Daphne Kitching 

A ny parent or grandparent is delighted when a small child gives them something – be it only a 

crayon drawing and totally undecipherable. What matters to parents is that the young child 

gave it spontaneously, from their heart, without any prompting.  

Perhaps this is the kind of communication with us that pleases God—when we simply learn to 

enjoy his presence, and find our rest in him, and not ask him for anything. Our love and delight in 

him allows him to bless us fully.  

A  new initiative at St 

Giles. We are inviting 

EVERYONE to take the 

time to come to the church 

on Saturday 14th September 

and spend a little time in 

prayer.  

Come and be inspired.  

There will be something for 

all: Haribo prayers for 

children and prayers for all 

walks of life. Prayer Stations 

will guide your thoughts, 

Experience Prayer  
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St Giles of Provence 

S t Giles was an 

immensely popular saint 

in the Middle Ages, and no 

wonder: he was the patron 

saint of cripples. In those 

days, there must have been 

many people who, once 

injured, were never really 

whole again. Even today, a 

serious injury – either 

physical or mental or 

emotional, can leave us 

damaged for months, years 

or even longer. At such 

times, we too, find 

inspiration in others who, 

though also damaged by life, 

have not been overwhelmed. 

St Giles was probably born 

in Provence, southern France 

early in the 7th century. The 

10th century Legenda Aurea 

(Golden Legend) tells us he 

lived as a holy hermit deep 

in the forest of Nimes, near 

the mouth of the Rhone. A 

hind, or Red Deer, was his 

only companion. Then one 

day, while out hunting, King 

Wamba spotted the deer, and 

pursued it. The hind fled 

back to St Giles for 

protection. King Wamba 

shot an arrow which missed 

the dear, but pierced the saint 

who was protecting it. Thus 

the king encountered the 

saint. The saint’s acceptance 

of his injury, and his holiness 

greatly impressed the king, 

who conceived a great 

admiration for St Giles.  

In the end, much 

good came out of 

the original harm of 

the encounter, for 

the king built St 

Giles a monastery in 

his valley, Saint-

Gilles-du-Gard. The 

little monastery was 

put under the 

Benedictine rule, 

and became a source 

of blessing for the 

area roundabout. In 

later years, St Giles’ 

shrine would become an 

important pilgrimage centre 

on the route for both 

Compostela and the Holy 

Land, as well as in its own 

right. 

There is a further story 

connected with St Giles. 

Another legend tells how an 

emperor sought forgiveness 

from him for a sin so terrible 

he dared not even confess it. 

While St Giles said Mass, he 

saw written for him by an 

angel the nature of the sin in 

question. But his prayers for 

the emperor were so 

efficacious that the letters 

naming the sin faded away. 

As Christians we know that 

the Bible urges us to pray for 

others, no matter how 

hopelessly bad they seem, 

because Christ’s mercy and 

forgiveness are extended to 

everyone who truly turns to 

him and repents. 

St Giles, the crippled saint 

who helped others find 

wholeness with God, became 

patron saint of cripples, 

lepers and nursing mothers. 

In England 162 ancient 

churches are dedicated to 

him, as well as at least 24 

hospitals. The most famous 

of these are St Giles in 

Edinburgh and St Giles in 

Cripplegate, London. In art 

St Giles is represented as 

either a simple abbot with 

staff, or protecting the hind, 

or saying the Mass, and thus 

interceding for the emperor. 

 

The St Giles windows on the West wall 
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W ho will you invite 

this year?  

"Would you like to come to 

church with me?" That will 

be a questions asked 

hundreds of thousands of 

times this September, as 

Christians approach their 

families, friends and 

neighbours in the weeks 

leading up to ‘Back To 

Church Sunday’ or in our 

case here at St Giles ‘Come 

to Harvest’, on 29th 

September 2013. 

It has been found that 

millions of people who don't 

go to church would say ‘yes’ 

to a simple invitation from a 

friend. What if you were that 

friend? Who would you 

invite? 

Back to Church Sunday has 

caught on in churches 

everywhere because it is so 

simple. Since 2004 a quarter 

of a million people have said 

‘yes’ to the prayerful 

invitation of a friend.  

Harvest Weekend 

The BIG  Harvest Lunch 
Sunday 29th September

Fun and games     for the young at heart

Tickets from Keith £7.50            3 courses and entertainment

Raffle and Bar 

Come to Harvest 
Each year more churches 

take part and more people 

come back to church. In 

2011 in the Church of 

England 20 more people 

came to each church - across 

all denominations; that’s 

about 77,000 extra people 

altogether. 

And at its heart it is the 

oldest idea of all, the one 

that made shepherds leave 

their flocks, fishermen 

leave their nets, and tax 

collectors climb out of 

trees. Someone invited 

them! 

Of course you can 

invite your friend to 

church any Sunday and 

every Sunday. Come to 

Harvest can help you take 

the shortest step in 

evangelism: inviting 

someone you know to 

something you love.  

Open Church 
Saturday 28th September  

2-5pm 
Come and see the decorations 

and enjoy afternoon tea 
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Harvest Weekend  

The BIG  Harvest Lunch  
Sunday 29th September 

Fun and games     for the young at heart 

Tickets from Keith £7.50            3 courses and entertainment 

Harvest  
Celebration 

Service 
Sunday 29th September 

9.30am 

...and bring a friend 

L oving God,  

Thank you for welcoming me to church this 

month.  

Help me to understand and receive your love.  

Help me to be welcoming to others.  

When I am feeling lost or sad or lonely,  

When life is dark and difficult,  

When I am less than I should be,  

When I have gone astray,  

Be for me a wise and gentle shepherd.  

Guide me home,  

And lead me in the right paths.  

Through Jesus Christ our Lord.  

Amen 
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Take a trip to fantasy land 

A ll Saints Church, 

Darsbury, Warrington 

or ‘The Alice in Wonderland 

Church’ 

Set deep in the Cheshire 

countryside lies the village 

of Daresbury; only a few 

minutes from Warrington.  It 

is well known for its 

connection with Alice in 

Wonderland and author 

Lewis Carroll. 

At the centre of the village is 

All Saints Church which was 

built around 1870.  The first 

stone church was built on the 

same site around 1550. 

Inside this beautiful church 

are the stained glass Lewis 

Carroll Memorial Windows, 

a must for visitors. 

The Lewis Carroll Centre is 

near to the church and both 

are open all year round from 

10am till late. 

Lewis Carroll was the pen 

name of Charles Lutwidge 

Dodgson who was born on 

27 January 1832 in the 

parish of Daresbury where 

his father was the perpetual 

curate.  The house where he 

was born was the parsonage 

in Morphany Lane, Newton 

by Daresbury and was a mile 

and a half from All Saints 

Church where his father 

preached on Sundays. 

Who was Alice? 

Charles met Alice 

Liddell, daughter of the 

Dean of Christ Church 

College Oxford, in 

1856 when she was 

nearly four years old.  

For sometime she was 

just one of three sisters he 

told stories to on trips out.  

Later as his photography 

progressed it became 

obvious that she became his 

preferred photographic 

model. 

The basis of the story of ‘ 

Alice’s Adventures in 

Wonderland’ was first told 

on 4 July 1862, on a boat trip 

up the Thames from Oxford 

to Godstow, after which 

Alice asked Mr Dodgson to 

write it down for her.  After 

two years it was completed!   

By 1865 the story had been 

expanded and was published 

as ‘Alice’s Adventures in 

Wonderland’. 

Alice, the story book one, is 

shown, along with Lewis 

Carroll, in the             

commemorative window in 

the chapel at All Saints 

Church.  The window was 

commissioned for the 

centenary of Lewis Carroll’s 

birth in 1932 but was not 

installed until 1934.  It 

depicts characters from the 

Alice books as well as Alice 

from the story books and 

Lewis Carroll. 

The Lord is my Shepherd  

A  Sunday School teacher decided to have her young class 

memorize one of the most quoted passages in the Bible; 

Psalm 23. She gave the youngsters a month to learn the verse. 

Little Rick was excited about the task -- but, he just couldn't 

remember the Psalm. After much 

practice, he could barely get past the first line. On the day that 

the kids were scheduled to recite Psalm 23 in front of the 

congregation, Ricky was so nervous. When it was his turn, he 

stepped up to the microphone and said proudly, 'The Lord is my 

Shepherd, and that's all I need to know.' 

http://zswound.blogspot.com/2012/10/alice-liddell-white-rabbit-vibe-spam-po.html
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W e hear the glad news 

That a prince has been born, 

Elation fills the air. 

A baby boy 

We hear with joy 

This news of a royal heir. 

We all are excited, 

Even delighted 

To think of this happy event. 

We send prayers above 

To our God who is love 

That blessings will come heaven sent. 

Megan Carter 

The Cambridge Prince  

N ational joy! She’s had a boy! 

Three Cheers for Duchess Kate! 

A healthy son, a healthy mum; 

A very healthy weight! 

So, after all the stories tall 

There’s no more need to guess 

No fingers still as newshounds fill 

The pages of the press. 

And then we glimpse the Cambridge Prince 

Within his mother’s arms 

Protected by his mother’s eye 

The world falls for his charms. 

His name is George, and he will forge 

The future royal line; 

And so we cheer, for George is here – 

The future’s looking fine! 

Nigel Beeton 

Prince George              
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Events …. Group News …. Notices…. Events…. 

it, early Christmas presents 

and gifts for all. You could 

try your luck on our raffle and 

win some amazing  prizes! 

So do call in. Entrance is only 

£2.50 but don’t blame us if 

you become so inspired you 

spend a fortune later on fabric 

to get yourself started! 

Sheila Williams and Gill Pinches 

The Word 
The Word meets on 5th and 

19th September. It is informal 

worship, bible-based 

discussion and prayer, 

meeting twice a month on a 

Thursday in each others’ 

homes at 7.30pm. Open to 

anyone! 

Krystyna Novak 

We have two dates planned 

for this month. On Tuesday, 

September 10th there is a 

talk  by Pat Osbourne on 

Lady Spencer Churchill who 

was the mother of Sir 

Winston Churchill. This is at 

our usual time of 8pm. 

The following week, on 

Wednesday September 18th 

we have a charity evening in 

aid of Yorkshire Air 

Ambulance.  Please note that 

this will start at 7pm and 

tickets are available from 

committee members or at the 

door. This is an autumn 

fashion show given by 

Complete Clothing Fashions. 

After the fashion show, 

(which stars our own 

wonderful models!) there is 

the opportunity to buy from 

an extensive selection of 

ladies, boys and girls 

clothing .An ideal time to 

buy for the cooler weather. 

Rosemary Cysarz 

Walking Club 

News 
The church walking groups 

will continue with the 

program in the normal 

format albeit swapped 

around! The Pub Walking 

Group  will meet on the 12th 

September and  the Walking 

Talking Group meeting on 

the 26th of the month. 

Neither of the walks could 

be call arduous at about 5 

miles in length, finishing 

around lunchtime, the main 

difference being that the pub 

walk ends at a suitable pub 

for a bite to eat (and a 

drink!) before returning to 

Bramhope. 

If you would like to join 

either or both of these  

groups please assemble in 

the Old Lane car park 

adjacent to the Craven 

Institute slightly before 9.30 

a.m. on the appropriate day. 

Ken Ball 2673772 
 

Mothers’ Union 
Join us for Tea in the garden 

at Gill Pinches’ on 4th 

September at 2pm.  The 

address is 83 Leeds Rd on 

the Otley side of the Breary 

Lane crossroads. Feel free to 

bring a chair! Should it be 

wet we will be inside. 

Please note there will be 

limited parking down the 

drive so if at all possible 

double up in your cars. 

Anne Marshall 

Toddler Praise 
Toddler Praise starts back 

this month on 4th September 

at 10am in the church. This 

is fun worship for the under 

5’s and their Mums/Carers 

followed by refreshments. 

A Celebration of 

Stitches 
Quilting and needlework is 

enjoying a resurgence so 

why not come and get some 

inspiration at our Celebration 

of Stitches’ exhibition at St 

Giles on 21st September?  

We will be open from 11am 

until 4pm and there will be 

exhibits of all sorts of 

needlework. Also in the hall 

there will be refreshments on 

sale all day with soup, 

sandwiches and cake.  

A sales table will enable you 

to pick up some, dare I say 
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Notices…. Group News…. Notices…. Events…. 

Children’s Society  
Those of us who went to the 

Restaurant "Gusto" on July 

17th enjoyed a very good 

Afternoon Tea sitting in the 

sunshine. The raffle and 

donations from the stalls and 

the donation from "Gusto" 

itself raised £318 for the 

Society. The Bridge Drive 

on July 27th raised £530. 

Thank you to all who 

supported these events. 

Anne Marshall 

The Kitchen 
Well what do you think of it 

so far? The Kitchen refurb is 

well under way. So far the 

units have been stripped out, 

the tiles have been knocked 

off and the electrician has 

done the ‘first fix’ of the new 

electrical circuits. the 

plasterer has ‘dry lined’ the 

walls and then they have 

been clad in PVC. The old 

vinyl has been lifted - with 

great difficulty and the floor 

levelled and as I write this 

the new floor covering has 

just gone down. 

Gill & Mary will also be 

asking for volunteers  to help 

and have already got the list 

printed ready for signing! 

Please don’t give them a 

wide berth, the more people 

that help the more fun it will 

be. 

Men’s Supper Club 
Our meetings start again in 

September, when on Monday 

12th we shall again take our 

Ladies for an Evening Meal 

to Headingley Golf Club. 

Details of this, with 

invitation forms for 

Members to complete will 

have been sent to you in 

August, along with  our 

programme of speakers for 

the coming months. We look 

forward to seeing everyone 

together again, and hope for 

another successful season. 

Bryan Bundey 

Circle Dancing 
What an interesting church 

we have just visited.  Last 

Saturday, 20th July, 6 of us 

from our St Giles group went 

to dance with Lesley Laslett 

at North Ormesby Parish 

Church,  Middlesbrough.  As 

we walked into the church 

hall, we had the feeling of 

being enveloped by 

welcoming arms – not 

human arms but by the 

whalebone shaped beams 

supporting the roof.  What a 

A leak in a drain pipe has 

been mended and the 

fabricators who are making 

the kitchen have taken their 

final measurements. The new 

ovens and hobs have been 

delivered to them so that 

they can make all the 

stainless steel fit. The new 

dishwasher has been ordered 

(horray!) and painting the 

ceiling and doors is under 

way as well as decorating the 

corridor at the same time. 

If all goes to plan the new 

kitchen will be fitted week 

commencing 26th August so 

that we shall be ‘up and 

running’ for the beginning of 

term. 

I wonder if it will make the 

food taste any better? 

Impossible!! 

Gill Pinches 

Looking Forward 

to Harvest 
This year our Harvest 

Weekend will be a weekend 

full of activities…...and a bit 

of a change. 

The ‘Strippers’ 
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Notices…. Group News…. Notices…. Events…. 

magnificent building.  We 

learned that a fire in 1977 

had destroyed much of the 

church, including the organ 

which had just been restored 

at a cost of £5000.  A new 

church was built, and a clock 

tower.   

At the turn of the 

millennium, the old church 

hall which had been in 

constant use for over a 

hundred years, was showing 

its age.  The decision was 

made to demolish it and 

create a modern multi-

purpose facility to serve the 

whole community.  The 

result was this beautiful hall, 

several meeting rooms and a 

big well equipped kitchen. 

We ate our shared lunch 

sitting in the Cloister Garden 

which has been created with 

sensory planting and a water 

feature.  In the centre of the 

garden is a Labyrinth for 

people to use for reflection 

and prayer.  It was a very 

peaceful space. 

We learnt a dozen new 

dances.  One of them was 

danced to a rousing chorus 

of Gloria - quite long and 

complicated but worth the 

effort.  We’re going to try it 

out next Tuesday while it’s 

still fresh in our minds. 

We drove home feeling 

happily weary, with our 

heads full of wonderful music 

and the memory of familiar 

smiling faces round the circle. 

 Joan Peart 

P.S.  There’s a leaflet about the 

history of the church on our 

Notice Board  

Knitting/sewing for 

Africa  

A big thank you to everyone 

who has knitted for this cause, 

especially members of the 

Womens' Fellowship and the 

MU at St. Giles.   This is an 

ongoing activity so please keep 

knitting.   We also need little 

draw-string bags in which to 

put the knitted teddies.    If 

anyone would like a knitting 

pattern or a bag pattern please 

see me at church.   The latest 

shipment has gone to 

Cambodia.     

Margaret Kirby 

Widowers:  
Just started in Otley is a new 

group for widowers.  It has 

been started by Tony Keddie 

who was widowed last 

year  2012.   Mr. Keddie's idea 

at the moment is to hopefully 

encourage other men who have 

been bereaved to befriend and 

support each other through 

what can be a very difficult 

time.   It would be good to 

know if there are any like 

minded windowers out there 

who would value coming to a 

group like this.   This is very 

new to Mr. Keddie but he 

was thinking that meeting 

together to exchange ideas, 

supporting each other by 

socialising, discussions, 

sharing meals occasionally , 

may be even a round of golf 

or crown green bowling, 

walking, attending sports 

events etc.   If you would 

like to be a part of the group 

and are interested in 

exploring new ideas on 

moving forward, please 

contact Mr. Tony Keddie on 

Otley 01943-464146. 

Home Nurture 

Groups 
The week beginning 14th 

October sees the launch of 

an exciting new initiative for 

St Giles. Home Nurture 

Groups will be meeting at a 

variety of venues to support 

the growth of our fellowship 

with each other and our faith 

in the Lord. There will be 

five sessions before 

Christmas followed by five 

in the new year.  

We will use Canon J. John’s 

excellent resources JUST10 

which focus on interpreting 

the Ten Commandments in 

the 21st century. We plan to 

provide an option to meet 

during the afternoon for 

those who would prefer this. 

In addition, we hope that 

group members will be able 
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Church Hall 
& Meeting Room 

 

Available for hire 
Local Society Meetings Birthdays 

Children's Parties Leisure Groups Life 

Events 
 

Excellent facilities  

Well equipped kitchen  

Disabled access  

Reasonable rates* 
 

Contact: the Booking Secretary 

Julie Tomkins   

0113 284 2187 
or on our website 

www.stgilesbramhope.org.uk 
  *terms and conditions apply 
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Notices…. 

 

T his autumn, don’t clean 

up your garden too 

much for the winter – leave 

some messy bits. The Royal 

Society for the Protection of 

Birds fears that ‘sterile’ gar-

dens where nature cannot 

survive are contributing to 

the decline in wildlife.  

Instead, build ‘homes for 

nature’, urges the RSPB: 

leave some weeds and gar-

den debris, let the grass stay 

long, don’t cut all the nettles, 

leave the odd log to rot, and 

cut a hole in your fence for 

the hedgehogs. You can also 

fill a bucket with woodchips, 

soil and rotten branches for 

insects. Or fill up an old 

washing bowl with water and 

gravel to create a ‘mini 

pond’.  

Many celebrity gardeners 

applaud this approach. 

Monty Don of the BBC’s 

Gardener’s World recently 

tweeted: ‘Do not strive after 

tidiness’. The RSPB cam-

paign is in response to a 

report that 60 per cent of 

species in the UK have suf-

fered declines in the past few 

decades. Our sparrows, star-

lings, grass snakes, frogs, 

voles and badgers need our 

help to breed, move around 

and survive. 

Mike Clarke, chief executive 

of the RSPB, says: “Nature 

in the UK is in trouble. Gar-

dens provide a valuable life-

line for species like starlings, 

toads, hedgehogs and butter-

flies, which are struggling to 

find homes in the wider 

countryside. Although the 

overall problem is huge, the 

solution can start on a small 

scale....Our aim is to provide 

one million homes for nature 

across the UK, because if 

there is no home for nature, 

then there’s no nature – it 

really is that serious.”  

to offer transport to those 

who need the support of 

others in getting to a venue.  

Collaboration will be at the 

centre of the process which 

will feature entertaining 

DVD material, discussion, 

prayer, praise and, of course, 

refreshments.  

Through nurturing and 

supporting each other we 

hope that these groups will 

provide a vehicle for growth 

in our collective learning 

journey. Look out for more 

details as autumn 

approaches. 

Kevin McIntosh 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Be a messy gardener  

 

 

 

 

 
 

http://www.focusoptics.eu/focus/binoculars/rspb/
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 My dear Nephew Darren 

Despite my assurances that it was unnecessary, it was 

kind of you to loan us your sound equipment, so we 

could experience the advantages of using radio micro-

phones in church. Your assurance that everyone would 

then be able to hear with absolute clarity seemed to miss 

the point that everyone does not necessarily want to do so.  

I have no doubt that members of your congregation hang on to your 

every word, eager to make sure you remain theologically sound, but 

for us, those who had blissfully slumbered throughout my sermons for 

the last 30 years found themselves unable to filter out a single sylla-

ble. 

Colonel Wainwright decided to change the start of his Bible readings 

from the customary “Here beginneth..” to “Testing, Testing” before giv-

ing the microphone a good biff, which made the verger dash outside 

to check if yet another mediaeval gargoyle had fallen from the roof. 

Also, forgetting that microphones pick up asides just as effectively, his 

own comment to his wife in the front pew “I thought I read that ra-

ther well” did nothing for the pride he has always cherished for his 

humility. 

I was also not convinced that the sixteenth century workmen who had 

devoted the greater part of their lives reverently carving the Lady 

Chapel altar had intended it to support an electronic console that 

would have looked more at home in an aeroplane cockpit. 

However, the event which finally decided us against microphones 

came about an hour after the service. Several of the choir boys had 

crept back into the church and decided to improvise a rock concert 

with their guitars and the mikes turned up full blast. The church ex-

ploded in a perfect cacophony of noise which panicked a horse and 

rider going by. The horse bolted down the road, which caused two 

cars to veer violently to avoid it. One car ended up in a pond, the oth-

er in a field, having ripped off a great deal of old fencing. Whoever 

fixed the fencing failed and later that night all 43 cows in the field 

escaped, and ended up in the Colonel’s front flower-filled front gar-

den, where they spent a comfortable night slicing his velvet turf with 

their sharp cleats, and chomping everything in sight.  

Your loving uncle,  Eustace 

Beware the church microphone!  
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£75 for 1/4 page 

£105 for 1/2 page 

£215 for full page 
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 30  
A look back in time at previous 

St Giles Reviews 

R aymond discussed the 

importance of bringing 

up children in a Christian 

environment and commented 

on the decline in the number 

of children attending church 

and the decline of religious 

observance in schools. The 

latter he reckoned was due to 

deference being given to a 

multicultural society. Also he 

was sad that a large number 

were dropping out after 

confirmation.  

Conversely now, we are 

delighted to see so many 

children taking part in our 

church life thanks to Janice’s 

hard work. 

Also a book stall was to be 

started by Robin Carmichael 

after Sunday morning 

services. This would sell 

books related to Christianity 

including bibles and books by 

C.S. Lewis. Was this the first 

such book stall?  

The fabric of the Church 

received a boost as the new 

kneelers for  the chapel were 

to be dedicated at the morning 

Harvest Festival service. 

The regular social events were 

reported including the thriving 

Scottish Dancing class which 

started in January 1983, and a 

visit in July by 36 members of 

the Women’s Fellowship to 

the Bakery restaurant in 

Golden Acre for a very 

delicious meal.  

St Giles Walking Club led 

by Jonathan Slater walked 

round Burnall, Grassington,  

Linton and Thorpe for their 

September walk. 

On the travel front the  

magazine editor, Marc 

Rulhmann  encouraged 

parishioners  to get groups of 

cathedral lovers and rail fans 

together to benefit from 

Persil Vouchers. Such 

vouchers were all the rage. 

What was your best Persil 

train adventure? 

Tickets for the Harvest 

Supper which was to be 

held on the Monday night 

following the Harvest 

Festival were being sold for 

the huge sum of £1.50! 

So based on that figure, the 

harvest lunch this year is a 

bargain – do come and bring 

friends to the harvest festival 

service and lunch. 

Janet and Bill Cunliffe 

 

years ago 

Warden’s 

Blog 

W ell, you’ve heard all 

about the kitchen 

refurbishment - if you’ve 

read page 25. What you 

didn’t read was that for a 

wonderful couple hours, cold 

chisel and hammer in hand, I 

had a great time knocking 

the tiles off the walls. It was 

so satisfying! All those 

frustrations just melted 

away, though getting rid of 

the resulting debris was 

sheer hard work.  

What a fortunate church we 

are. Whilst I have spent more 

time than usual on the 

premises there is a constant 

flow of people coming and 

going doing their jobs in a 

quiet and determined way. 

These people deserve our 

thanks and prayers. We are a 

good team and good teams 

get success.  

September brings all the 

meetings, groups and 

activities back to our lives 

after what should have been 

a quiet August. Hope you’re 

all ready to volunteer with 

the various tasks to make us 

even more successful! 

Gill Pinches 



34               Please support our advertisers and mention St Giles Review 

SIDESPERSONS’ ROTA 

Rotas for September 2013 
CHURCH FLOWERS  
Guild Member Marva Fuller  

1    Sept   Marva Fuller  

8 Sept   Wedding     

15 Sept   Wendy Fudge    

22  Sept   Mary Mumby   

29  Sept   Harvest Festival   

 

COFFEE                                                                                                               

1 Sept   Nancy Bundey   

  Jill Perkin   

8 Sept   Elizabeth Johnson   

                Jo Simpson          
15 Sept   Nick Pinches      

                Stephen Giles      

22  Sept   Joan Archenhold   
                Kathleen Grainge    

29  Sept   Sara Leefe   

                Anne Marshall  

                Krystyna Novak     

BRASS CLEANING  
1    Sept   Mary Dobson   

Sunday         8.15am                 9.30am              6.30pm 

     1st Bill Cunliffe 
Steve McGraw 

Dorothy Powney,  Margaret North 
Matthew Laird 

 Ann Ridsdale 

     2nd Mike Brown 
Joyce Shepheard 

Philip Kendall-Smith   John Grahame 
Neil Simpson 

 Margaret North 

     3rd Janet Howard  
Chris Pearson 

Fred Archenhold          Bob Lewis 
Joan Archenhold 

 Michael Coles 

     4th John Grisdale 
Keith Hawkins 

Suzanne Mills/ Pam Walton 
Tom  Pridmore            Lesley Reeves 

 Alan Woodthorpe 

     5th John Grisdale 
Sue Gamble 

Sara Leefe                    Jean Snowball 
Audrey Harrison 

 Pat Gregersen 

8    Sept   Judy  

  & John Boardman    
15  Sept   Wendy Fudge       

22  Sept   Betty  

  & Dudley Reyner   

29  Sept   Sara Leefe   

                                      

CHURCH GROUNDS     

7    Sept   Weekend Off       

14 Sept   Gareth Osborne       

                Dennis Johnson    

 

 

 1. The word has seven letters…. 

2. Preceded God… 

3. Greater than God… 

4. More Evil than the devil… 

5. All poor people have it… 

6. Wealthy people need it…. 

7. If you eat it, you will die. 

Answer - Nothing 

Can you answer all seven of the following 
questions with the same word? 
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 Meeting Secretary & Treasurer  Mr Brian Ridsdale        267 3293 
                                                                                     branian@btinternet.com 
 Outing & Programme Secretary Mr Bryan Bundey          267 8534 
                                                                                         bundey@talktalk.net 
Mothers’ Union: Leader Mrs Elaine Dagg 267 6323 
                                            Secretary Mrs Anne Marshall   267 3092 
Open House  Mrs Wendy Fudge 281 7754  
Organist & Choirmaster  Mr John Smith 261 0101 
PCC Secretary   Mrs Miranda Reynard 203 7001      
PCC Treasurer   Mr Bernard Williams 318 8707 
   bswilliams@talktalk.net 
Planned Giving Officer  Mrs Linda Jones 261 0875 
 Envelope Stewardship Secretary Dr Sue Ball   267 3772   
Pew News Rota  Dr Len Watkinson 267 1190 
   ljwatkinson@btinternet.com 
Photocopying  Mrs Hilary Molyneux 284 3654 
Readings Rota  Mrs Mary Mumby 284 2708 
St Giles’ Review    Editor etc See page 3 
St Giles’ Web Site Coordinator Prof Tony North 284 2143 
     actnorth@talktalk.net 
Thursday Service Transport  Mr Donald Coates 267 3608 
Toddler Group  Mrs Nici Shay 267 4884 
Walking Groups                   Mr Ken Ball 267 3772 
Welcome Group  Mrs Sara Leefe 267 4188 
Women’s Fellowship:             Co Leaders  Mrs Joanne Dawdry 203 7182
  Mrs Christine Smith 284 2974  
 Secretary Mrs Jenny Platt  267 8286  
Youth Fellowship (Rock Solid)  Mrs Suzanne Mills 284 3645 
   suzanne@suzannemills.co.uk 
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Church Services for September 2013 
Sunday 1st  FOURTEENTH AFTER TRINITY  

 8.15am  Holy Communion (BCP)   

 9.30am  Parish Communion (CW) 

            6.30pm  Choral Evensong 

Wednesday 4th    10.00am   Toddler Praise 

Thursday 5th     10.30am First Thursday Holy Communion (BCP)   

 

Sunday 8th  FIFTEENTH AFTER TRINITY    

 8.15am  Holy Communion (CW)   

 9.30am  All.together Service 

 3.00pm  Messy Church     

 6.30pm  Holy Communion (CW)  with Healing Ministry 

Thursday 12th     10.30am Holy Communion (BCP)  

 

Sunday 15th  SIXTEENTH AFTER TRINITY 

 8.15am  Holy Communion (BCP)   

 9.30am  Parish Communion (CW)    

 6.30pm  Choral Evensong    

 

Thursday 19th     10.30am Holy Communion (BCP)         

 

Sunday 22nd              SEVENTEENTH AFTER TRINITY 

 8.15am  Holy Communion (CW) 

 9.30am  Together Communion (CW) 

 6.30pm Choral Evensong   

 Thursday 26th      10.30am Holy Communion (BCP) 

 

Sunday 29th  EIGHTEENTH AFTER TRINITY /HARVEST 

CELEBRATION 

 8.15am  Holy Communion (BCP) 

 9.30am  Harvest Celebration Service 

 6.30pm  Harvest Songs of Praise 

 

    OCTOBER  2013 

Wednesday 2nd 10.00am   Toddler Praise 

Thursday 3rd   10.30am    First Thursday Holy Communion 

(BCP) 

 

Sunday 6th  NINETEENTH AFTER TRINITY 

 8.15am  Holy Communion (BCP) 

 9.30am  Parish Communion (CW) 

 6.30pm  Choral Evensong  

All.together! 
all-age        service 


